Regular Monthly Meeting February 9, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 9, 2012 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report. Mr. Phillips commended Officer Garver assisted by Officer McGuire for the tracking over 40 minutes resulting in the capture of an individual hiding in a field.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that when recycling is being collected much of the items are blown out into the yards and are not being picked up. Mr. Albertini stated that he has met with a representative from Allied Waste and it will be addressed with the operator, as well as, not driving over the culverts. Mr. Allen asked if they could be sited for littering, Superintendent Phillips believes that it is possible.

Mrs. Doak, Bryn Mawr Road, asked out the abandoned home on Bryn Mawr, Mr. Phillips stated that it is in the final stages. She also stated that suspicious cars are parked at the entrance of the community

Mr. Herman wished everyone a Happy Valentine's Day.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.